
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
STATE PERSONNEL BOARD OF REVIEW 

 

 The State Personnel Board of Review will conduct a public hearing on Friday 

January 18, 2019, at 10:00 a.m., at the offices of the State Personnel Board of Review, 

65 East State Street, 12th Floor, Columbus, Ohio 43215-4213. 

 The purpose of the hearing is to review proposed amended rule 124-3-02, which 

governs the practices and procedures before the State Personnel Board of Review 

regarding the service of “section 124.34 orders” and orders of involuntary disability 

separation. The current rule is being amended to permit “section 124.34 orders” and 

orders of involuntary disability separation to be “deemed served” by regular mail with a 

certificate of service. 

 Copies of the summary of the proposed amended rule 124-3-02 are available at 

the Board’s offices, 65 East State Street, 12th Floor, Columbus, Ohio, 43125-4213, or by 

calling (614) 466-7046. 

 Persons affected by the proposed rule may appear at the hearing and be heard 

in person, or by an attorney, or both, or may present their position, argument, or 

contention in writing.  Persons may offer and examine witnesses and present evidence 

to show that the proposed rule will be unreasonable or unlawful if enacted. 
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